BLOCKED DRAINS
It was observed that after heavy rains last spring, many of the drains in Beech Lane were blocked.  MERA notified the council of this fact and the drains were cleared, but it was clear that blockages still existed, which meant that the water in the drains would continue to overflow in wet weather.
We are pleased to report that following further prompting, the council has now removed these blockages and the water in Beech Lane is now draining away satisfactorily again.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]MERA has also reported the excess of water flowing on Radnor Road after heavy rains, and hopefully this problem has now been addressed as well.  We will continue to monitor both roads to ensure that these problems do not return.   
